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Call to Order 
 
ASTM Section D02.B0.10 on Standards Acceleration met on Monday, June 20, 2005 at 
8:30 am in the Hilton Hotel in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.  There were 5 members and 
guests in attendance.  Minutes of the December 6, 2004 meeting were approved. 
 
Membership 
 
Membership in Section 10 was reviewed with no changes reported.  The membership list 
is shown in Attachment 1. 
 
Facilitator Reports 
 
Reports from facilitators were received (see Attachment 2) and significant progress was 
noted.  Eight revised test methods, incorporating changes from previously approved 
information letters, were balloted at the D02 level.  No negatives were received.  During 
the last six-month period, the Mack T-11 completed D02 ballot and the Elastomer 
Compatibility test completed Subcommittee B ballot.  There was one negative vote on 
the Elastomer Compatibility ballot that will be resolved with editorial changes.  Also, 
some new definitions need to be added to the method, which is not considered an 
editorial change.  To minimize the delay in elevating the Elastomer Compatibility test to a 
standard, Section 10 will recommend the following to Subcommittee B: 
 

1) Ballot within D02 the method already approved by Subcommittee B, with 
editorial changes necessary to resolve the negative vote but excluding any 
new definitions. 

 
2) Carry out a simultaneous ballot of D02 and Subcommittee B that includes 

only the definitions for “non-reference oil,” “candidate oil’” and “heavy-duty 
engine” plus a new referenced document, D5844, arising from the definition 
of “non-reference oil.” 

 
The Mack T-11 and TEOST MHT received D-numbers D7156 and D7097, respectively. 



Old Business 
 
The section reviewed its Scope and Objectives (Attachment 3) and no changes were 
made.   
 
New Business 
 
Facilitator assignments were reviewed and the new PC-10 tests were assigned to Terry 
Bates (ISB), Paul Strigner (C13), and Hap Thompson (T-12).  A list of current facilitator 
assignments is shown in Attachment 4.  It was decided that, currently, there is no need 
for new facilitators. 
 
Mike McMIllan announced that he would be stepping down as chairman of Section 10 as 
of August 1, 2005.  Section 10 members unanimously supported the selection of John 
Zalar to replace Mike as chairman.  The section members expressed their appreciation 
to Mike for his many years of leadership. 
 
Next Meeting
 
The next meeting is scheduled for December 5, 2005. 
 
Adjournment  
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:30 am. 
 
 
 
       John L. Zalar 
       Chairman, ASTM D02.B0.10   
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